REPORT TO THE LEAD MEMBER OF HOUSING SERVICES

SUBJECT:  TENDERS

Tenders have been received for the following 2nr contracts:

Scheme Titles: 
1. Security to void council dwellings in Salford North and Salford South 2002/2003.


2. Security to void council dwellings in Swinton, Eccles/Irlam, and Little Hulton/Worsley 2002/2003.

Allocated Funding Provision: Housing Investment Programme 2002/2003 and 2003/2004 Revenue Contribution with an annual overall city-wide budget allocation of £600,000. 

Closing date for the submission of both tenders: 12th June 2002. 

The tenderers invited and results for each of the schemes was as follows:

1. Security to void council dwellings in Salford North and Salford South 

2002/2003.

Tenderers Invited:

(Alphabetical order)
1. Orbis Property Protection. 






2. Pioneer Security Systems Ltd.





3. SPS Doorguard Ltd.

Tenders Received:

(Order opened) 

1.   £582,723.00

 



2.   £297,249.70

3.   £359,204.29

The tender being recommended: Tender number 2. 

2. Security to void council dwellings in Swinton, Eccles/Irlam, and Little Hulton/Worsley 2002/2003.

Tenderers Invited:

(Alphabetical order)
1. Orbis Property Protection. 






2. Pioneer Security Systems Ltd.





3. SPS Doorguard Ltd.

Tenders Received:

(Order opened) 

1.   £529,232.90

 



2.   £331,641.03

3.   £267,914.55

The tender being recommended: Tender number 3. 

Both of the tenders that are recommended for acceptance were submitted by Pioneer Security Systems Ltd. In a letter subsequent to the receipt of tenders Pioneer stated that if both tenderers were awarded to them, then they would be willing to offer a further discount. At a post tender interview Pioneer stated that the discount that would be offered would be a further 6% below the tendered rates. As a consequence this would reduce the combined tender figure from  £565,164.25 to £531,254.30 which is £158,591.02 (or 23%) lower than the second most competitive tenders.

In addition to the cost element of the tenders, a quality evaluation was also undertaken. This is included at Appendix 1. The results of the quality evaluation indicate that each of the three companies is capable of undertaking the service satisfactorily. This being the case, and bearing in mind the significant costs benefit of their tenders, Pioneer were interviewed regarding their capacity and ability to undertake both of the contracts bearing in mind the overall scale of the service. Pioneer were confident, and demonstrated that they could deliver the city-wide service and were currently operating a number of contracts far larger than that in Salford.

As a consequence, it is recommended that approval is given to both the Pioneer tenders. 

Date: 
28th June 2002.

Assistant Director, Maintenance.
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